CARRICKSTONE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING NO. 14, HELD AT 7.00PM ON THURSDAY 11th MAY 2006 

IN ST. ANDREW’S/CUMBERNAULD PRIMARY SCHOOL.

MINUTES

ATTENDEES      John McCann, Moira Wilson, Graham Bunting, Cllr Murray, Peter Stobo.  
1. APOLOGIES    Chris Donohue, Veronica Donohue, David Mitchell
2. Approval of Previous Minutes. - Held over to next meeting.
3. Reports:
3.1 Updates Cllr Murray – Picture of Health consultation has been extended for consideration on matters of mobility. Agreements on this matter should include a patient choice of transportation to Glasgow or Larbert hospital A & E Depts. Comments should be submitted before the end of week.

Council was urged to write to the Minister for Housing on the deplorable condition of some of the older housing stock taken over by CHP. Addition external funding should be made available to bring this stock up to acceptable  

CTP has organised a meeting for 14/6/06 in Cumbernauld/St Andrew’s P.S.

Also discussed at some length were problems over land ownership, the delay on the A80 announcement and issuing of bus passes to senior citizens.  

3.2 Chair – Graham Bunting reported on ACCC discussion on town centre. There is concern that with three individual companies involved in the town centre development that there is little prospect of  a universally agreed plan being developed for improvement and expansion. Parking in the centre is becoming more difficult through re/construction and it is feared that the Antonine development will further restrict parking in the immediate area surrounding it. 
3.3 Treasurer – Books have been audited and Current balance is £866.47.  We can apply for Grant for next year.   
3.4 Secretary –  Received response from Hacking & Paterson re Common ground and ‘rusted’ barbed wire fence problem. H & P deny liability for this area of land. Land Register of Scotland will be contacted to resolve the question of ownership.

Cllr Murray explained the position on the proposed £16 charge for special uplifts by cleansing dept.  It was felt that this charge was un unfair additional tax on households who may on the rare occasion require a second uplift. It was also felt that this would increase incidences of fly tipping.

4. Matters Arising from Previous Minutes:

Moira Wilson asked about the monitoring of traffic in Lansdowne Drive. This was done in response to a request made by the Community Council several months prior. It is presumed that information on this survey will be made available at a later date. Cllr Murray also raised the issue of road safety at St Maurice’s H. S. It was noted that many children need to cross busy roads to reach the school.
5. AOCB:
5.1 It has been noted that there has been no community police presence at meeting for at least six months. The matter will be raised with Mr B Hope. 

5.2 Gala day - £200 to be donated to CMRA. Community police will be requested for liaison and public safety advice. The Community Council members will offer assistance on day. Let will be arranged for car park use on Gala day car boot sale. It was suggested that invitations be extended to MOD and Emergency Services.  There was discussion on various stalls for the day.

Next Meeting 8th June 2006. 

6. Close 8.45 pm.
